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February 17, 2019   Sixth Sunday of Ordinary Time 

2019 Annual Catholic Appeal 
“Come, Follow Me…and share the Word” 

 

Please spend some time this week reflecting on the Annual Catholic Appeal brochure that you received 
with your bulletin. The Annual Catholic Appeal is much different than a one-time special collection. It is 
a pledged campaign commitment where you can make a gift payable in installments. A pledge is a  
promise to make a gift over a span of time. 
 

Each pledge makes a difference because all parishes participate in the campaign and the gifts of many  
enable our Archdiocese to deliver needed ministries and services to answer Jesus’ call to “Come, Follow 
Me…and share the Word.” 
 

Once we reach our parish goal of $84,737 in paid pledges, 100% of any additional funds come back to our 
parish to help fund our needs. 
 

If you received your pledge form in the mail, please complete it and mail it back or bring it to Mass next 
weekend. For those of you who did not receive a mailing or have not had time to respond, we will conduct 
our in-pew pledge process at all Masses next weekend. 
 

Thank you for your prayerful consideration and generous response. 



FROM THE PASTOR’S PEN 

SENIOR LEADERSHIP TEAM: 
PART FOUR 
Last week I focused on the Senior 
Leadership Team using broad 
strokes.  This week let me tell you the 
most pressing agenda item of the 
SLT in upcoming meetings. 
 
We meet almost every Monday from 
11:30 until 2:00 or 2:30.  In that 
timeframe, we share a working lunch 
together and  handle a variety of 
parish issues as well as do a lot of 
team building.  Now we’re going to 
shift focus and over the next several  
meetings, begin to draft a parish 
vision statement. 
 
The Importance of a Vision 
A vision statement articulates what 
we hope and dream to be as a parish.  
It does not describe where we are 
now, or what we do or value.  The 
vision statement will give voice to 
where we want to be as a parish, say, 
in ten years.   
 
Alright, the new parish reality may 
happen sooner than ten years.  But it 
may not.  Depending on the vision, it 
may take us many steps and many 
years to get there. 
 
Remember, we didn’t get where we 
are at right now overnight.  We are 
where we are as a parish after many 
years.   
 
Sure, we may have a new name, but 
the new name doesn’t mean that we 
are actually “doing” or “being” parish 
in a new way.  You can all probably 
say with a great deal of surety that 
we are not really a new parish; we 
are, quite simply, the result of 
combining what was.  Indeed, aren’t 
we, right now, simply double the 
same as we were before? 
 
Yes, some details of operation and 
doing ministry have changed.  But 
those are just small pieces of a bigger 
puzzle.   
 
The question is: how do we make the 
transition from maintaining things 

the way they’ve always been, to a 
vibrant, energetic parish composed 
of what Pope Francis calls 
“missionary disciples,” believers on 
fire with the word of God, embracing 
Jesus in a relationship that makes a 
difference in their lives such that we 
go out and make a difference in the 
world. 
 
Daniel Im, in his book No Silver 
Bullets (2017, B & H Publishing 
Group, Nashville, TN), says “Vision is 
about the preferred future.  It’s the 
ability to conceptualize a picture of a 
golden tomorrow that does not yet 
exist.  It’s about seeing both the 
difficulties and possibilities so clearly 
that you can actually visualize a 
different reality than the one you can 
see with your eyes.  Simply put, 
vision is about painting the dreams 
that God has laid on your heart for all 
to see.  In order to discover those 
God-given dreams, you need to start 
by considering ‘everything to be a 
loss in view of the surpassing value of 
knowing Christ Jesus my Lord’ (Phil. 
3:8) so that you can stop wondering 
‘what kind of mission God has for 
me,’ and instead begin asking, ‘what 
kind of me God wants for His 
mission.’” 
 
How We Will Arrive at a Vision 
In terms of what the SLT will do with 
the exercises we’ve been given from 
the Divine Renovation Network that 
will help us develop our parish vision 
statement, that last bit from above 
would read: stop wondering ‘what 
kind of mission God has for us’, and 
instead begin asking ‘what kind of us 
(that is, parish community of Divine 
Mercy) God wants for His mission.’ 
 
As I said, we’ve been given a trio of 
exercises to work through to arrive at 
a draft vision statement.  From there, 
the draft will go to our Parish 
(Stewardship) Council for them to 
edit.  A final version will be shared 
after the Parish Council puts the 
finishing touches on the vision 
statement.   
 

This sounds like a lot of work.  It will 
be.  And we’ve also been counseled: 
the vision statement isn’t long.  It 
should be very succinct, not more 
than three sentences. 
   
Short and Sweet 
That seems odd, doesn’t it?  All that 
work for a few sentences.  But 
capturing and articulating a vision for 
the parish we want to be should be as 
neat and short as possible, otherwise 
we’d lose sight of that vision very 
quickly.   
 
And it can’t be so detailed that it 
precludes creativity and the evolution 
of ministry over the years, or we will 
be right back in the place we are now, 
which is simply maintaining things as 
they are. 
 
Think of some powerful vision 
statements that are short and sweet.  
How about the vision of the USA 
articulated by Abraham Lincoln in his 
Gettysburg Address, “this 
government of the people, by the 
people, for the people”?  That’s pretty 
succinct.  Whether or not we are there 
yet, in this country, is beside the 
point.  It’s a great vision statement on 
how government should work in this 
country, and it’s only 11 words long! 
 
Your Prayers are Needed 
Please pray for the Senior Leadership 
Team as they begin this valuable 
visioning work.  It represents the heart 
of the entire process of renewal 
because it will point the way to what 
we believe God is calling us to be as 
Divine Mercy parish participating in 
the mission of Christ in the world. 
 



PRAYER AND WORSHIP LENTEN SERIES 

EVERYDAY STEWARDSHIP: 
A LOOK AT THE SCRIPTURES 
“Blessed are you when people hate 
you,…exclude and insult you, and 
denounce your name…on account of 
the Son of Man.” (LUKE 6:22)  
 
All of us have been in situations when 
someone has made a negative 
comment or joke about God or our 
Catholic faith. How did you respond? 
Did you stay silent or pretend to go 
along with the crowd because you 
didn’t want to cause waves and then, 
later, you felt bad? Know that God is 
with you all the time, the Holy Spirit 
will put the right words in your 
mouth. Pray for the strength and 
courage to proclaim our faith to 
others, especially during 
uncomfortable situations.  
 

ST. PHILIP HOLY HOUR 
Join  Divine Mercy parishioners for 
Holy Hour every Friday afternoon at 
3:00p.m. at St. Philip Church. 
 

RESPECT LIFE PRAYER 
That by seeing God's presence more 
clearly in every human life, we may 
repent of the ways that we have failed 
to honor, protect, and welcome that 
life, we pray to the Lord.  
 

WEEKLY SCRIPTURE 
REFLECTION GROUP 
Note: There will be no meeting on 
Monday, February 18th.  The group 
will resume next week, Monday, 
February 25th after the 8:30am Mass 
at the Sacred Heart Offices.  
We gather for one hour to read and 
reflect on the coming Sunday 
readings.   No experience in scripture 
necessary, and everyone walks away 
learning something new!  All are 
welcome—it will make your Sunday 
experience even more worthwhile!   

PAPAL TWEETS 
“If we practice seeing with 
the eyes of Jesus, we will 
always be able to recognize 
those who need our help.” 

BUILDING THE NEW REALITY AT DIVINE MERCY PARISH 
LENTEN SPEAKER SERIES:  

FROM MAINTENANCE TO MISSION 
As we near the end of phase four of Renew My Church, the operations phase, we 
have a much better understanding of our needs as a new combined parish.  There’s 
still a lot of work ahead of us, but we have turned a corner and are now headed 
towards the final phase of renewal in which we’ll begin to build our new reality. 
 
The good news is that the St. Philip and Sacred Heart faith communities have 
gotten to know each other a little better.  We’ve gathered together for Mass, for 
Adult Formation events, and parish events like the Pancake Breakfast.  Getting to 
know each other takes time and effort on the part of all of us.   
 
In an effort to help guide us into the final phase of building our new reality, we will 
host a speaker series during Lent that will offer parishioners insight into the future. 
The sessions are as follows.   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
BETH WHITE - WHAT IS RENEWAL? 
Monday, March 11th at 7pm in the Sacred Heart Parish Center 
We’ll welcome Beth White, the Director of the Office of Evangelization for the 
Archdiocese to talk to us about renewal.  What does it mean?  What do we need to 
do to become a true faith community of disciples focused on the Mission of Christ? 
How do we bring our parish mission statement to life (Making Disciples / Building 
Church / Serving Others)? 
 

FR. JASON MALAVE - WHAT IS CHURCH? 
Monday, March 18th at 7pm at St. Philip Church 
We’ll also welcome Fr. Jason Malave, the Cardinal’s Liaison to Renew My Church.  
Fr. Jason will discuss the topic of Church, which can range from the Church in Rome 
to a small faith community that meets in your kitchen!  
 

FR.PETER WOJCIK and MARCO OROPEZA -  
BUILDING THE NEW REALITY. WHAT DOES IT MEAN? 
Monday, April 1st at 7pm in the Sacred Heart Parish Center 
Finally, Fr. Peter Wojcik, Director of Parish Vitality and Mission, and Marco Oropeza, 
Chief Program Management Officer will talk about building our new reality, and 
taking our parish from maintenance to mission.  What does that mean?   They’ll 
discuss the need to transform our culture, and the mission we are called to embrace 
and sent forth into the world to realize.  
 
As you prepare for this Lenten series, think about ways you and / or your family can 
help Divine Mercy help build the new reality.  How can you help to live out our parish 
mission of making disciples, building church and serving others?  Think big! 



ADULT FORMATION OPPORTUNITIES 

SHARING IN THE SUFFERING 
OF CHRIST - TODAY! 
Msgr. Dempsey, Pastor of St. Patrick 
Parish in Lake Forest, will speak at St. 
Catherine Laboure (3535 Thornwood in 
Glenview) on Sunday, February 17th 
(today) from Noon to 1:30 p.m.  The 
lecture and discussion will focus on: 

 How I can complete the redemptive 
suffering of Christ; 

 How the Church helps us 
participate in the redemption by 
making present Christ’s sacrifice; 

 Finding the glory hidden in our 
suffering; and 

 The transformative power of 
weakness and surrender. 

 
All are welcome. 
Questions?  Call St. Catherine Laboure 
at 847-826-4704.  

ST. FRANCIS XAVIER LENTEN MISSION 
Prayer, Preaching and Powerful Witness! 

“IT’S LENT:  TRANSITION AND CONVERSION AWAIT US!” 
Fr. Richard Fragomeni, PhD, will preach at all parish masses the weekend of  

March 2nd and 3rd (5:00p.m., 8:00, 9:30, 10:15, 11:30a.m) 
Mission begins Sunday evening and concludes with a Mardi Gras celebration.  

 

SUNDAY, MONDAY, TUESDAY    MARCH 3, 4, & 5 

7:00 P.M. 
ST. FRANCIS XAVIER CHURCH - 9TH AND LINDEN 

 

DURING LENT WE RECOMMIT OURSELVES TO BEING TRUE 
DISCIPLES OF JESUS, CARRYING THE CROSS AFTER HIM, 

BECOMING HIS TRUE FRIEND. 

INTERESTED IN BECOMING 
A LECTOR OR EUCHARISTIC 
MINISTER? 
When was the last time the beauty 
and joy of hearing the word of God 
proclaimed in our churches made you 
take notice?  Would you like to serve 
Christ by helping feed his flock at 
Mass?  Lectors and Eucharistic 
Ministers help our faith community 
celebrate Mass in very important and 
distinct ways.   
 
If you are interested in serving our 
faith community as a Lector or a 
Eucharistic Minister, please contact 
Judy Pyke at the parish office or 
jpyke@divinemercynorthshore.org. 
There are upcoming training sessions 
on February 23 (Lectors) and March 2 
(Eucharistic Ministers) that will be 
helpful in your preparation and 
formation in this ministry.   
 
Think about it.  Divine Mercy needs 
you.  Our future needs you.  



COMMUNITY 

THANK YOU FROM THE 
JUNIOR TOWER PLAYERS 
Thanks to all who attended the Bake 
Sale sponsored by the Junior Tower 
Players last weekend after all the 
Masses at Sacred Heart Church.  It 
was a great success, and their 
earnings surpassed last year’s!  Your 
support will help offset the expenses 
of the annual theater production.  
Come on out to this year’s production 
of YE HA! The Wildest Musical in the 
West on March 20 and 21.  Thank you! 

PASTAPALOOZA 
It was an Italian evening on Friday,  
February 8, as Pasta Palooza took 
place in  the St. Philip School Gym.  
There was delicious Italian food, 
scrumptious desserts, wonderful  
entertainment, and great hospitality.  
Following dinner, Liam Ryan, a junior 
at New Trier and son of Will and  
Lorraine Ryan, performed several solo 
songs that left the attendees in awe.   
In addition, white elephant bingo was 
enjoyed by all.  It was a casual, fun-
filled evening, with a lively group of 
approximately 150 attendees. 
 

The refreshed gymnasium made for an 
excellent setting.  With lighting that 
can be adjusted to appropriate levels 
and a sound system that makes for a 
clear understanding of spoken or sung 
words, the entire space is functional 
and useful.  It added tremendously to 
the enjoyment of the evening. 

 

Such an event is not possible without 
the support of many.  The organizing  
committee of Rima Abraham, Art and 
Madeline Blumberg, Tom and Dona 
Carroll, Pat and Jim Dietz, John and 
Judy Meade, Alison and Gerry  
Schroeder, Andrea Soler, Sr.  
Magdalena Tkaczyk, and Bobbie Weiss, 
were ably assisted by many willing and 
thoughtful volunteers, including  
Salvador and Tony, who helped  
prepare the meal and desserts, set up 
tables and chairs, help with Bingo, 
clean up afterwards and do whatever 
was needed.  Thanks to all of them for 
a wonderful parish evening. 

WINE & BEER TASTING 
Next weekend’s biggest party is right 
here in Winnetka!  Why fly to Napa when 
the wine tasting experience can come to 
you?  Don’t miss out on the 2019 Wine 
& Beer Tasting on Friday night,   
February 22 at the Winnetka  
Community House.   Please join us for 
an evening filled with good friends,  
premium wine, craft beer, and delicious 
food.  Where else in Winnetka can you 
taste over 80 upscale wines, buy them  
at substantial discounts, and get free 
delivery right to your doorstep?  Lots of 
fun extras and exciting new additions to 
this long-standing event, including a  
specialty cocktail, and an After-Hours 
Party.  Plus, your ticket purchase is  
more than a fun night – it raises money 
to enable all that WCH brings to our 
community!  



PRAYER AND WORSHIP                       COMMUNITY 

DON’T FORGET!  Make donations payable to Divine Mercy Parish. 

STEWARDSHIP GIVING 

KEEP US UPDATED! 
Have you moved? Changed your email address?  Help us keep our 
database up-to-date by sending us such changes  to Andrea 
Steinert at asteinert@divinemercynorthshore.org Thanks! 
 

DO YOU RECEIVE THE E-BLAST? 
The E-Blast is Divine Mercy’s weekly electronic newsletter delivered 
each week or for special announcements. To register, please call 
the parish office and provide us with your email address.   
 

REGISTER AS A PARISHIONER 
If you regularly worship at St. Philip the Apostle or Sacred Heart 
Church, we ask that you please register with Divine Mercy Parish.  
You may complete the registration online at our website or at the 
parish office. Thank you. 

 

FINANCES AT A GLANCE  AS OF  February 10, 2019 
 

                                                                                     (SP)                    (SH)                    (Total DMP)  (YTD DMP Budget) 
YTD 2018-2019 Sunday Collection           $ 193,482             $388,846                  $582,328                     $649,692 
YTD 2017-2018 Sunday Collection            $ 183,884             $441,948 
 
 

YTD Christmas Collection for Divine Mercy Parish            $ 213,459 
Budgeted Christmas Collection for Divine Mercy Parish $ 235,000  
                            Shortfall:  ($21,541) 

FIRST EUCHARIST ENROLLMENT 
Sacred Heart Religious Education and School children  
preparing to receive First Eucharist were recently officially 
enrolled as candidates for the Sacrament.  At a lovely Mass 
celebrated by Father Steve, the children promised to learn 
more about the Mass, to pray and sing each week when 
they come to Mass, to pray for each other, and to try to 
“go in peace to love and serve the Lord” each day of the 
week by loving and serving others, especially the lonely.   

Their parents promised to support the candidates by  
their continued encouragement  in bringing them to 
church each weekend and by helping them to learn about 
the meaning of the Eucharist.  The children then gave 
members of the assembly cards they had prepared asking 
for their prayers.   



SACRED HEART SCHOOL 

LOOK WHAT’S HAPPENING AT SACRED HEART SCHOOL! 

Don’t forget to vote for Sacred Heart School as the Best Private School for the North Shore Choice 
Awards.  Link to vote: https://form.jotform.com/83604893108158.  Just remember that in order for 
your vote for SHS to count, you must vote for a minimum of 10 categories (9 others besides best 
school).  How great would it be to win both the Blue Ribbon and this award in the same year? Feel 
free to pass the link along to friends and family members who support Sacred Heart.  Voting closes 
at 5pm on February 24th. 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
Monday, February 18th 
No school in recognition of 
Presidents Day 
 

Tuesday, February 19th 
Parent Association Meeting -  
Parish Center 8:30am 
 

Wednesday, February 20th 
Basketball Games -  
Check your calendar for times 
and locations 
 

Thursday, February 21st 
Basketball Games -  
Check your calendar for times 
and locations 

Our annual 8th grade 
vs. Sacred Heart 
School staff volleyball 
game was a HIT!   
Each team had a win!  
Congratulations to  
our enthusiastic and 
talented players! 

The second graders are studying economy in social studies and money in math.  What do you do with your money? Save? Spend? 
Market day is coming up at end of the month.  As part of this unit, parents visited to speak about their careers, and whether they 
provide a good or a service and how they help money flow.  Students learned about many careers and ways to contribute to the 
overall economy. 

At Parent and Tot class this 
week they enjoyed using 

scarves during movement 
activities!  So much fun for 

the little ones and the  
parents, too! 



RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

                     SAINT PHILIP CAMPUS 

“I want to walk as a child of the light. 

I want to follow Jesus.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“And when he finds it, he joyfully puts it on 
his shoulders  and goes home. Then he calls 
his friends and neighbors together and says, 
‘Rejoice with me; I have found my lost 
sheep.” 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Last Saturday our students from 2nd grade 

received the sacrament of Reconciliation for 

the first time in their lives.  

 

We all rejoiced with them and worshiped 

our merciful Father for His great love  

which He has for each one of us.  

SACRED HEART CAMPUS 

High School Confirmation Group 

This year we have 3 teens who are preparing to be 
confirmed in May.  They have been meeting since 
last summer, led by Catechist Joe McGowan.  Please 
join us in praying for Brendan, Clara and Amber as 
then enter the last few weeks of their journey. 

 
Come Holy Spirit,  

fill the hearts of your faithful  
and kindle in them the fire of your love.  

Send forth your Spirit and they shall be created.  
And You shall renew the face of the earth.  

 
O, God, who by the light of the Holy Spirit,  

did instruct the hearts of the faithful,  
grant that by the same Holy Spirit 

 we may be truly wise  
and ever enjoy His consolations,  
Through Christ Our Lord, Amen.  

  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

CONFIRMATION IS FRIDAY, APRIL 5TH 

https://www.catholic.org/encyclopedia/view.php?id=11004
https://www.catholic.org/encyclopedia/view.php?id=5854
https://www.catholic.org/clife/jesus


SACRED HEART CHURCH 
5:00 p.m.   
Presider: Fr. Semmer 
Greeters:   Barbara Anderson, Edward Kuffert 
Servers:     Lily Hartvigsen, Nora Hartvigsen 
Lector:       Deb Kubasiak     
EMs:            Barbara Fifer, Samuel Fifer, Dan Kubasiak 
Cantor:       Saturday Choir 
 
 

7:30 a.m.    
Presider:    Fr. Cassidy (Deacon Kennan) 
Greeter:     Volunteer Needed 
Servers:      Timmy Ledwon, Christopher Nelson 
Lector:        Ludy Mariano 
EMs:             Bernadette Broccolo, Ludy Mariano 
Cantor:      Tim Stadler 
 

9:00 a.m.   
Presider:      Fr. Lanza (Deacon McNulty) 
Greeter:       Volunteer Needed 
Servers:       Joe Drehkoff, Quinn Drehkoff 
Lector:         Volunteer Needed 
EMs:              Ann Marie Kiener 
Cantor:         Renee Gott Haring 
 

10:30 a.m.   
Presider:     Fr. Cassidy (Deacon Keenan) 
Greeters:    Jim Harrington, Marion Powers 
Servers:      Michael Compton, Emmett Levoy 
Lector:        Matthew Compton 
EMs:             Frieda Baker, Mary Jo Bushell, Tim Cawley,  
      Kay Madden, Marion Powers 
Cantor:        Sacred Heart Choir 
CLOW:         Patty Sanfilippo 
 

4:30 p.m.    
Presider:    Fr. Semmer 
Greeter:     Lynn Finneke 
Servers:     Andrew Burden, Danny Burden 
Lector:       Catherine Lehman 
EMs:           James Collins, Dan Hagedorn, Catherine Lehman 
Cantor:      Dan MacDonald 

LITURGICAL MINISTERS SCHEDULE - Weekend of February 23-24, 2019 

MINISTERS OF CARE 

For Those Who Are Sick 
If you have a loved one who is ill,  

please call the main parish office to let us know.  
 

The following people suffer from illness or chronic conditions.  
They have asked for the prayers of our parish family.   

Please remember them to the Lord.  
 

Mark Agnew, Jeannie Ambrose, Michael Anderson,  

Jim Baisley, Dorothy Banas, Donald Blair, Sande Bolan,  

Paula Brady, Dennis Braun, Wendy Braun, Milly Calabrese, 
Kierre Caldwell, Patt Carlson, Patricia Catarello,  

Teresa Chapman, Kelly Bolan Chevalier,  Tim Doll,  

Rick Doucette, Maureen Dwyer,  Reese Felderman, John Flynn, 
Lisa Franke, Lydia Gatton, Benjamin Grillo, Philip Hall,  

Laura Hendricks, John Hoerster, Nancy Holihan, Mario Iturino, 
Cindy Jatis, Emily Jatis, Sean Jatis, Tom Jatis, Becky Jones, 
Marge Kalsch, Edward Kennedy, Jeff Kestler, Ginny Kunkel, 

Gina Quirk Lazicki, Anne Lesniak, John Madden, Jackson Mans, 
Charles Maniscalco, Matthew Morgan, Beth O'Brien,  

Jack O’Brien, Sally O’Malley, Don O'Meara, Ennio Rossi, Donna 
Sabid, Dick Schager, Catherine Scheid, Mary Shepherd, Edna 

Smith, Judy Sokal, Mary Tatro, Ed Vamenta, Linda Walsh  

and Lisa Zitella 

PLEASE PRAY 

For Those Who Have Died 
May the souls of the faithfully departed,  
Through the mercy of God, rest in peace. 

Dan Cahill 
Mary Alice Neylan 

ST. PHILIP THE APOSTLE CHURCH 
5:30 p.m.   
Presider: Fr. Solazzo (Deacon Puhala Preaching) 
Servers:  Evan Rick, Jameson Rick 
Lector:    Bob Snediker 
EMs:        Anna Koberda, Michael Koberda, Bobbie Weiss 
Ushers: Tom Stegich, Gino D’Egidio, Charlie Orth 
 
7:30 a.m. 
Presider:  Fr. Solazzo 
Servers:  Volunteer needed 
Lector:  Bill Doll 
EMs:  Steven Cross, Jane Clark, Rima Abraham 
Ushers:  Joe Salazar, Joe Pacini, Greg Clingan 
 
9:30 a.m.  
Presider: Fr. Solazzo (Deacon Puhala Preaching) 
Servers:  Kaya Cravens, Ryan Cravens, Kyla O’Leary 
Lector:  Steve Thordarson 
EMs:   Peggy Thordarson, Jean Kane, Alison Schroeder 
Ushers:  Tom Andersen, Dan Murphy, Gene Nowak, 
                    Paul Weiss 

Lake Cook:    Frieda Baker 
Glen Oaks:    Cathy Nowacki, Jose Vargas 
 
 

Maryhaven / Lutheran General:  
Mary Breen, Mary Claps, Maureen Claps, Marilyn Hielscher, 
Marty Kearney, Anna Koberda, Michael Koberda,  
Diana Scheeler 
 

 



MASS INTENTIONS 

Monday, February 18 
No School - President’s Day 
 
Tuesday, February 19 
Parent Association Meeting 8:30am / 
SH PCR 
SHS Enrichment JK Broadway Tots 
1:20pm / SH PCR 
Crafty Ladies 9:00am / Convent 
Prayer Group 9:00am / SH 
 
Wednesday, February 20 
Finance Council 7:00am / SH POCR 
RCIA 9:00am / SH PO FR 
 
Thursday, February 21 
 
Friday, February 22 
Holy Hour 3:00pm / SPA 
 
Saturday, February 23 
Saturday Morning Men’s Group 
7:30am / SH PO FR 
Confessions 5:00pm  / SPA 
 

Sunday, February 24 
Religious Education 9:00am /  
SHS Gym 
PREP 10:45am / SPA Gym 
 

ST. PHILIP THE APOSTLE 

SACRAMENTS 

Sacraments can be scheduled at either 
church.  Arrangements should be made 
through the main office at Sacred Heart. 
 

RECONCILIATION 
Wednesday—3:00-5:00pm (SP) 
Saturday—9:00-9:30am (SH) 
Saturday—5:00-5:15pm (SP) 
or by appointment 
 

BAPTISM 
By appointment.  Please call the 
main parish office or visit our website 
for the requisite forms. 
 

MARRIAGE 
Contact the main parish office 6 
months prior to the anticipated date 
of the marriage. 
 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK 
Contact the main parish office to 
arrange for the sacrament for the 
seriously ill and homebound. 

Main Office 
Sacred Heart 
1077 Tower Road 
Winnetka, IL 60093 
(847) 446-0856 
Fax: (847) 501-5311 
Monday thru Thursday:  
 8:30am to 4:30pm 
 

Office 
St. Philip the Apostle 
1962 Old Willow Road 
Northfield, IL 60093 
(847) 446-8383 
Fax: (847) 446-8338 
Monday thru Friday: 
 9:00am-5:00pm 
 

Religious Education Offices  
Sacred Heart (847)446-6535 
St. Philip (847)446-8390 or  
(847)446-8383 
 

Sacred Heart School Office: 
1095 Gage Street 
Winnetka, IL 60093 
(847) 446-0005 
www.shwschool.org 
 
www.divinemercynorthshore.org 

DIVINE MERCY OFFICES 

THIS WEEK AT DIVINE MERCY  DO YOU HAVE A BULLETIN 
SUBMISSION? 
Please adhere to the following 
specifications when submitting an 
item for the bulletin.  The deadline is 
Tuesday, 9:00am for the following 
Sunday.   
 
BULLETIN SPECS: 
FONT STYLE:  Corbel 
FONT SIZE: 
Headlines: 12 (ALL CAPS & BOLD) 
Body text: 10 
LINE SPACING:  
Before and After Paragraphs:  0pt 
Between Lines:  1sp 
Avoid outlining text boxes, if you can. 
 
Continue to create ads for special 
events like A Moveable Feast, 
Oktoberfest or NiteLites.  We simply 
ask you incorporate the Corbel font 
style when you are able.   
Please submit all items to 
divinemercybulletins@gmail.com.   

SACRED HEART 
Monday, February 18 
7:00am -   
8:30am -  Mary Alice Neylan 
 
Tuesday, February 19 
7:00am  -  
8:30am  -  
 
Wednesday, February 20 
7:00am -  Eleanor Flaherty Mecke 
8:30am  - Ruth Fromm 
     
Thursday, February 21 
7:00am -  Patricia Madden Barnefield 
8:30am -  Rowland & Rosemary Hoffman 
 
Friday, February 22 
7:00am -  John Madden, Jr. 
8:30am -  Ruby Heniades 
  
Saturday, February 23 
8:30am -   
5:00pm -  Dan Cahill 
  
Sunday, February 24 
 7:30am -  Parishioners of Divine Mercy 
 9:00am - Gerry O’Brien 
10:30am - Lee Viglione      
4:30pm  - Carole Ann Quinn  

Monday, February 18 
8:00am – Daniel J. McNamara 
 
Tuesday, February 19 
8:00am –Holy Souls in Purgatory    
                   
Wednesday, February 20 
8:00am – Brent Weiland 
 
Thursday, February 21 
8:00am – Steven Soler 
 
Friday, February 22 
8:00am – Robert Hutchings 
 
Saturday, February 23 
8:00am – María de Lourdes Considine 
                    SM Sebastia Dzwierzynski, 
CSSF 
5:30pm – Mary Lou Colfer 
                   Tracy Erin Stohle 
 
Sunday, February 24 
7:30am -Parishioners of Divine Mercy 
9:30am- Norrine Brennan 



Pastor - Rev. Steven M. Lanza, slanza@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Associate Pastor - Rev. Dean Semmer, dsemmer@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Associate Pastor - Rev. Michael J. Solazzo, msolazzo@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Resident - Rev. Daniel Cassidy, dcassidy@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Deacon Mike McNulty, mimcnulty@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Deacon Gerry Keenan, gekeenan@archchicago.org,  773-251-6626 

Deacon Bob Puhala, bpuhala@usml.edu 

Director of Ministries - Judy Pyke, jpyke@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Principal Sacred Heart School - Kristen Fink, kfink@shwschool.org 

Director of Religious Education (SH) - Sue Lehocky, slehocky@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Director of Religious Education (SP) - Sr. Magdalena Tkaczyk, CSFN, mtkaczyk@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Music Director - Todd Gresick, tgresick@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Director of Operations - Michelle Wasielewski, mwasielewski@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Administrative Assistant - Andrea  Steinert, asteinert@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Accounting/Contributions/Tuition - Cindy Atsaves, cindyatsaves@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Receptionist/Secretary (SP) - Carol L. Brown, clbrown@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Religious Education Admin (SH) - Jeanne Morette,  jayersmorette@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Religious Education Admin (SH) - Debbie Perkins, dperkins@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Religious Education Admin (SP) - Donna Falzone, dfalzone@divinemercynorthshore.org 
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 Divine Mercy Parish    #862 

 

ADDRESS — 

 1077 Tower Road 

 Winnetka, Illinois 60093 
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 773-614-1103 

 

CONTACT PERSON — 

Julie Salako 

 

SOFTWARE — 

 Microsoft Publisher 2010 

 Adobe Acrobat DC 

 Windows 7 

 

  

 

NUMBER OF PAGES SENT =  12 

                              SUNDAY DATE OF BULLETIN  

                February 17, 2019 

     

         THANK YOU! 


